
Report of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board to the Council meeting of 24 March 2005 

4. RICCARTON/WIGRAM TRANSPORT AND ROADING COMMITTEE REPORT OF 25 FEBRUARY 
2005 MEETING 

 
 The Board considered the report of the Transport and Roading Committee meeting of Friday 

25 February 2005. 
 
 1. O’Halloran Drive/Muir Avenue Traffic Safety Works 
 
  The Committee received a deputation from local residents concerning a City Streets proposal 

for O’Halloran Drive/Muir Avenue Traffic Safety Works, which would see the installation of a 
roundabout.  Whilst the City Streets Unit provided technical justification for this work, members 
were of the view that the proposal did not have sufficient community support at this time; there 
were concerns also about some of the technical aspects of the project.   

 
  Accordingly the Board decided to accept the Committee recommendation that a public meeting 

be held to discuss this proposal, and that it be reported back to Transport and Roading 
Committee for further consideration. 

 
 2. Transit New Zealand Issues 
 
  Tony Spowart was in attendance to discuss various projects that Transit New Zealand had on 

their Capital Works Programme.  A copy of the Draft Ten Year State Highway Plan was also 
tabled for members’ consideration.   

 
  At the Board meeting, members expressed concerns about the lack of consultation and 

consideration that was now available for the Community Board to consider this important 
document.  (Submissions closed with Transit New Zealand on 17 March 2005). 

 
  Accordingly, the Board decided that in view of the significant traffic issues within the 

Riccarton/Wigram community, the Board write to the Chief Executive Officer expressing its 
concerns that the document from Transit New Zealand was not circulated to all Boards to allow 
them to give full consideration to this important issue. 

 
 3. Installation of “Give Way” Controls 
 
  The Committee was supportive of two reports requesting the installation of “Give Way” controls 

at three intersections in Riccarton. 
 
  The Board’s decisions are recorded in clause 8 of this report. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


